Girdwood Trails Committee

Minutes of Regular Meeting

Girdwood Community Center, 7:00 pm 

Tuesday, February 2, 2010

Call to Order

Carolyn called the meeting to order at 7:08 p.m. Kate Sandberg took minutes. Others present were Norman Starkey, Jim Braham, Diana Livingston, Todd Foisy, Sue Kennedy, Brian Burnett, John Gallup, Mic Jedlicka, Mark Dalpes, Alison Rein, Carol Sanner, Deb Essex, and Debra Croghan. 
Approval of Agenda

The agenda was approved as written.

Approval of Minutes, January 5, 2010

The minutes were approved with two name corrections and the understanding that we will readdress signage at the entry points to groomed trails. 

Introduction of Guests

Molly McKinley was welcomed.  

Old Business

Trails Issues

· Alyeska Highway Bike Path Grant---We are still waiting to hear about the grant result. Carolyn will call Lori Schanche, MOA, for information.

· Hand Tram Maintenance Schedule—Brian will contact Dave Wilson to see if he will inspect the tram for us.  Otherwise, Norman will contact Walter Inis.

· Winter Grooming—Members voiced their support and approval for the work that the groomers have done this year under difficult snow conditions.  The back pan of the new drag broke last week, but it is fixed.  Sean Stash has put it back together. 


Groomers are to buy fuel and get reimbursed by Jonnie. 


A major SAGA Project for next summer could be to resituate the foundation of 
the groomer shed. 


There appears to be confusion in the community about the differences among the 
Four Valleys Ski Club, Girdwood Nordic Ski Club, and the Trails Committee.  
Examples were given as to the confusion. Brian will check the Mountain Status 
Report for Moose Meadow and have the change made to say the Trails 
Committee is grooming, not the Girdwood Nordic Ski Club.


Members decided that all three groups need to publicize their differences and how 
donations are given and membership is attained. 

· Trail Access and Snow Berms—Carol asked if there was any stipulation in the roads contract for eliminating snow berms at trailheads. There are large, icy berms at many trailheads (Deb’s Way, CA Creek, Community Center area) that make getting to the trails difficult. 


John said there is nothing in the contract about this. Carol will contact 


Nick Danger and DOT. 

· Holtan Hills and Iditarod Trail Realignment—Carolyn said that last month’s MOA Platting discussion of this issue was postponed until February 3. Dwaine will attend and report in March. 

· Other Trail Issues—The bike path is sheer ice between Moose Meadow and the Hotel. Members need to call Nick Danger to get the road contractors to sand it. 

Budget and Grants

Jonnie is out of town and will address the Grants Calendar next month.

Confirmation of Vice-Chair

Brian was confirmed as vice-chair.

New Trails Map

Carolyn reported that the subcommittee (Todd, Norman, Kate, and Carolyn) met to make plans for the map.  They like a one-sided map with summer and winter trails on one side and descriptions on the other.  Other suggestions are winter-only trails will be in a separate color; a box with a P will be at trailhead parking lots; only trails that we maintain will be on the map; descriptions will have driving directions as well; and all trails will be identified as multi-use.

Winter-only trails are Moose Meadow, Stumpy’s Winter Trail, Lower Beaver Pond Trail, Snowcat Trail, and Lower Danich Trail. 

The Committee liked these ideas and agreed that an aerial view of the valley would be best for the background and that bright green or blue are best for the trail lines. 

Deb Essex showed the Nordic Ski Club’s map, which is going up on their website.

Updates

· Girdwood Area Trails Plan--no news.

· Turnagain Times Article/Next Topic—After discussion, members agreed to focus the article on the groomers.  Many voiced high praise for the groomers and the consequent high number of skiers in Moose Meadow.  Kate will contact the groomers, write the first draft, and send it out to members.  Also included will be a information of what the Trails Committee does, a list of officers and phone numbers, and how to donate money.

· Trail Signage—no report.

· Conex—John reported that he will spend May fixing the foundation, roof, and portico of the shed.   Gravel can be delivered any time to store for this spring work. We will need to move one bollard at the gate and get a new chain for a wider trail; the groomer cannot get through.

New Business

Revision of Operating Procedures

After discussion, Kate moved and Diana/Norman seconded a motion:  That the Girdwood Trails Operating Procedures be revised by taking out “to the Land Use Committee and is advisory” in the second sentence; adding “at” under Meetings, third bullet; and changing six to four under Voting Membership to say “…who have attended four or more meetings in the last 12 months.”  

Motion passed unanimously.

Other Business

· Alison passed out the newly revised Memorandum of Understanding that the Forest Service will share with the GBOS and Parks and Rec. Carolyn will sign it too if the Trails Committee agrees.  This will be addressed again next month.

· Deb said that she has been working on approval and funding for an expanded parking lot for Moose Meadow and the soccer fields.  The parking lot would have space for 35 cars and a temporary toilet.   Currently, people are parking along Arlberg, which is very dangerous, or parking along Aspen Mountain Road, which interferes with residents there.   The Committee will address this again next month.

Meeting was adjourned at 8:49 pm.

Next Meeting, March 2, 2010

7:00 pm, Girdwood Community Center

